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SOUTHAMPTON CITY COUNCIL 
 

MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 
15 SEPTEMBER 2010 

 

Present: 

The Mayor, Councillor Cunio 
The Sheriff, Councillor Matthews 
Councillors Baillie, Ball, Barnes-Andrews, Bogle, Burke, Daunt, Dean, Dick, Drake, 
Fitzgerald, Fitzhenry, Fuller, Furnell, Hannides, Harris, Holmes, Jones, Kolker, Letts, 
Marsh-Jenks, Mead, McEwing, Morrell, Moulton, Norris, Odgers, Osmond, Parnell, 
Payne, Rayment, Samuels, Slade, Smith, Sollitt, Stevens, Thomas, Turner, Walker, 
Wells, Willacy, P Williams, Dr R Williams and White 
 

40. APOLOGIES  
 
Apologies for absence were received on behalf of Councillors Capozzoli, Mrs Damani 
and Vinson. 
 

41. NEW MODELS OF GOVERNANCE FOR THE COUNCIL'S EXECUTIVE AND 
ELECTORAL CYCLE ARRANGEMENTS  
 
The report of the Solicitor to the Council was submitted seeking a decision on whether 
the Council moves from elections by thirds to whole Council elections every four years, 
with effect from 2011 (copy of report circulated with agenda and appended to signed 
minutes). 
 
On the advice of the Solicitor to the Council and with the consent of the meeting, the 
following motion was moved: 
 
“That in accordance with section 33 of the Local Government and Public Involvement in 
Health Act 2007, this Council resolves to move from elections by thirds to whole council 
elections with effect from 2011 every four years.” 
 
UPON BEING PUT TO THE VOTE THE MOTION WAS DECLARED LOST 
 
RESOLVED that no change be made to the current electoral cycle and the current 
electoral cycle (election by thirds) be retained. 
 

 


